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2024/25 Conditioning Camp and Evaluation Information 
 

We look forward to welcoming you all back in only 5 more days! As I hope you have read through our 
communications thus far, our annual conditioning camp and evaluation process begins on Tuesday 
September 3rd and will run through until final team selections on Sunday September 22nd.  If you 
have just registered, missed our communications or have intentionally neglected us hoping that 
summer would last longer, I encourage you to visit the website where we have all of our updates 
posted for your review: https://www.carstairsminorhockey.ca/news/ 
 
Here are the pertinent updates for you today: 
 
Conditioning Camp Groupings 
The conditioning camp groups have been established based on current registrations. As previously 
communicated, your player will remain in this group for the first five ice sessions (4 conditioning 
camp groups and skills evaluation). Following the skills evaluation they will be re-assigned in 
advance of the game sessions. These groupings can be found here:  

 
U9 
https://www.carstairsminorhockey.ca/parents/conditioning-and-evaluations-20234-
2024/u9-and-u11-evaluation-groups/ 
 
U11 
https://www.carstairsminorhockey.ca/u11-groups/ 

 
A couple important notes: 

1) If your player is not on the listing, please contact us ASAP! 
2) Don’t spend any time reading into the groupings… they are assigned alphabetically.  
3) Please don’t request to be moved from groups. We understand that there are some early ice 

times and some late ice times. Unfortunately that is the nature of the ice availability and it is 
only for a few ice times until teams are established.  

4) For conditioning camp, your player does not need to “sign in” when they arrive. This changes 
once evaluations begin. 

5) The Evaluations webpage has the most upto date information on evaluations. Please note 
that the ice times on Sunday September 22nd have been moved later in the day (than what 
was previously communicated) due to a request from the facility.  

6) U11 goaltenders are welcome to join in on all of the conditioning camp opportunities to get in 
a skate. As you will note by the calendar of dates, goaltender skills evaluations are separate.  

 
Volunteer Opportunities – Evaluations 
As in the past, there are a significant amount of volunteer opportunities available during the 
evaluation procedures. All of the spots can be signed up for here: 
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/1003608684050/false#/invitation 
 
Please remember to find your cheque book in the dusty corner of your closet or in your junk drawer. 
We will need your volunteer cheques during evaluation week! 
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Coaches 
Reminder coaches, if you are interested in helping this year we need you to register proactively in 
order to be considered. All of these decisions are made immediately following the evaluation 
process and as such we require a listing of interested coaches to be made in advance of that. 
Please follow the instructions here: https://www.carstairsminorhockey.ca/coaches/ 
 
As always, if you have any questions on the above, please reach out to myself or a board member 
that will be happy to assist. We will continue to update you as more information becomes available. 
 
Get your toques and coats out, its hockey season. 
 
 
 
 
Christofer Atchison 
President 
president@carstairsminorhockey.ca 
587-436-4136 
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